

Fresno Cycling Club

Fresno Cycling Club November Meeting Minutes November 6, 2019

Board Members Present:

Dennis Ball Angelo Quitorio
Diana Dean Tina Sumner
Janet Lucido Henry Pretzer
Michael Quiroz Joe Cassinerio
Diana Millhollin Yvonne Moreno
Kevin Nehring Ken Herrington

Visitors Present:

Todd Gilkison Vicki Stuart Scott Hays Peter Kopriva

Meeting Opened: 6:43 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball

October Board Meeting Minutes: Approved as written.

Treasurer's Report: No report.

Advocacy: Tina Sumner: The City of Fresno has authorized a contract for developing the SW corner of Willow and Shepherd as a Park N Ride. There will be a bike repair center and landscaping, but no bathrooms. It is scheduled to start December 1 with a 40 day estimated time frame. The City of Clovis is meeting on December 6 at 3 p.m. She is working on an agenda. She attended the recent BPAC meeting with the City of Fresno. Dr. Dominic (CRMC) was a speaker. He advised he was recently shot at with a paintball gun. He was not injured, but wanted to raise awareness of this issue. There have been paintball attacks at bus stops, etc. BPAC is lobbying the City of Fresno for a staff position to handle bicycle/pedestrian issues. The BPAC board is all volunteer. Cal Bike has presented a bicycle themed license plate for pre-order. The cost is \$50 for the plate, \$103 if personalized. They need 7500 orders by September 2020. The Governor vetoed SB127 involving street safety, which leaves this up to Cal Trans as it historically was.

Grizzly Century Financials: Dennis Ball. The net profit to the club split 50/50 after expenses is \$3,758.00.

Bass Lake Double Century: Angelo Quitorio: Next year the date will be October 10, 2020. The net profit is \$6,257.32. There were 159 riders signed up, with 16 noshows. 143 started the ride. There were 13 DNF for a 91% completion rate.

Everyone Loves Raymond: Henry Pretzer: The date is November 16. There are 120 registered riders so far. They raised the rate from last year, so that may affect the numbers. The cost currently is \$75.00. The rate goes to \$100 at packet pickup and the day of the event. The bike shops and Tac Ops have donated. He is working on SAG with motorcycles. Camping fee is \$10 per night.

Election: Mark Locatelli has put his hat in the ring to run for A/B Ride Coordinator position. So far, no one else has volunteered for that position.

Christmas Party: Diana Millhollin: She has secured the Fresno Breakfast House on December 15 at 3 p.m. The menu is tri-tip or chicken marsala (choice); rice pilaf; squash medley; coffee; iced tea; bread pudding. The cost is \$27.95 per person and dessert is \$2.95 per person. The cost for members will be \$12.00 per person with a limit of 130. There will be a corkage charge of \$15.00 per bottle for wine/champagne and \$25.00 per bottle for magnum size. There is a no-host bar. The total cost to the club after membership payments is \$2,467.00.

Bring Back Valley Girl/WOW Ride: Janet Lucido: It was unanimous that this is a great idea. The month would be April or May not to conflict with already scheduled rides. Tentatively two, maybe three distances. Would likely utilize partial route to and around Pine Flat Lake. Will get committee together and start checking on sites.

Research and Develop "Standing Positions": Dennis Ball: He would like to assign one person to do specific jobs for each ride to assist the ride director. They would not necessarily be a board member and it would not be a board position. Henry P., Diana D. and Tina S. volunteered to start putting a list of needs together.

Historical Items from Mark Perkins: Ken Herrington: He needs to go through and bring back the FCC items that Mark Perkins has been storing for the club. He would like to go through everything and contact the two local museums to see if a section can be set aside for FCC historical items. Kevin N. made motion to proceed, 2nd by Janet. Passed.

Storage Unit and Equipment Needs: Diana Dean: She stressed the importance of not leaving any food items in the storage unit. Ice chests, coolers, etc. need to be brought back clean. Need to rinse off utensils. Urged rest stop coordinators not to purchase paper goods, as the storage unit has plenty. She will provide a list of items for each rest stop coordinator.

FCC Lawsuit: Janet Lucido: The lawsuit from the 2017 C2K that named FCC has settled and FCC was not required to pay anything. FCC now has the appropriate auto coverage.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:47 PM

Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary